

Hi all!

Welcome to 2024, hopefully with everyone looking forward to a bright new year with a few plans in hand and some tasks being completed.

DECEMBER:

As per our last newsletter we had hoped to have a working bee on the 9th December to clean up Burrawing Creek. Unfortunately the weather had other ideas and this has been deferred to a later date (yet to be decided.)

Also as previously mentioned the District Council of Tumby Bay will be approached to rid the creek of Prickly Pear. The size and amount is beyond the capabilities of our working bees. We are also going to ask the council that "Dry Weather Only" signs be erected on Pump Station Road.

PLAY GROUP:

Unfortunately due to lack of numbers the SA Education Department has decided to suspend the Friday Play Group at the halls. This decision may be reviewed in the middle of 2024 so please stay in touch and by all means let all those who may be interested in this friendly play group know about it. The more people who make enquiries, the more likely it will start up again. By all accounts those who did attend last year thoroughly enjoyed it.

WELCOME TO LIPSON SIGN:

Have you seen it yet?

Yes . . . the Welcome to Lipson sign has been completed on the outskirts of town.

The small army of workers made excellent assistants and Dennis Peck did a truly masterful job in the actual construction. His helpers included Ken, Robert, Lizzie, Brad, Barb and Wendy T.

Special thanks also go to the DCTB who did the base and to Tumby Concrete and Troughs who donated the 2 tonne of bricklayers sand and delivered it for free!

Without support of our local businesses our projects would not get off the ground. . . no pun intended!! \odot





















The finished product!

COMING UP:

The first meeting for the year of the Lipson Progress Association will be on **Monday the 19**th **February** at the halls.

Start time is 7.30 pm.

Everyone is welcome, so come along and have a hand in deciding what your community needs and how you can help make it happen.

Fees are \$15 per person and due in February.

Yet to be discussed at the next meeting is the repositioning of the white Lipson sign with the pictures on it. It is hoped to be placed at the other end of town near the 50 kph sign to welcome everyone coming that way.

We will also decide a date for the next working bee and hope that the weather complies this time!

Looking forward to seeing **you** there!

Do you have any queries?

Feel free to email:

Wendy: <u>taylorcraig002@outlook.com</u>

Rob: <u>rmc47614@bigpond.com</u>

Lorraine: <a href="mailto:lorraine:lorr

BUSINESS OF THE MONTH:

https://www.tumbyconcrete.com.au



40 Years Providing Quality, Affordable Concrete Solutions

RURAL DOMESTIC COMMERCIAL

TUMBY TROUGHS & ACCESSORIES

FEED LOT TROUGHS
STOCK GRIDS
FLOAT VALVES & ACCESSORIES

CONCRETE WALLS, DIVIDERS & BOLLARDS

TOILET & SHOWER BLOCKS

SEPTIC TANKS & ACCESSORIES

CHEMICAL SHEDS

CONCRETE SLEEPERS & RETAINING WALL PANELS
CONCRETE SLABS & GARDEN PRODUCTS
CONCRETE SAND & GRAVEL

AND MUCH MORE

13 Johns St Tumby Bay South Australia, 5605 08 8688 2625 Mon-Fri 9am-4pm info@tumbyconcrete.com.au